
Parkway Little League
P.O. Box 320152

West Roxbury, MA 02132

Agenda for PLL BOD Meeting 2/7/2022 -- 6:30 pm, Elks Club 

Attendance 
 
Kevin Boczkowski
Ian Browne
John Burns
Kevin Cloutier
Rich Curran
Keith Gagnon
Pat Goonan
Dave Greenwood
Masai King
Mike Liendo
Tim Mills
Matt Pieroway
Dennis Roache
Michael Seaton
Brian Taggart

Absent
Mark Loewen
Bill Sittig

Senior Members
Rich MacAulay
John Consolini

11:9:8
Bunker Field Renovation Update
President Dennis Roache passed out a document with about 90 percent of the
design. There’s a few little edits, stuff he is working on now. He should 
have the final design within the next week and a half. Dennis will send it
out by e-mail when he has it. Once that design is out, they will meet with
a contractor who is assigned by the Boston Labor Board on building the 
project. At that time, the timeline will be finalized. It should stick to 
the same schedule we’ve talked about, of taking Bunker off-line in late 
June and building through the fall. 

12:13:4
Registration update
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Information officer Mike Seaton sent a comprehensive e-mail about a week 
ago of where we are with registration numbers. Right now, we’re trying to 
keep T-Ball to 10 or 11 kids, and about 22 teams. We are projecting for 
Instructional to be 12 teams of 12 players. In Minors, we are also 
projecting 12 teams of 12 players. Mike Seaton wants to know if we should 
start capping the registrations for any of the divisions and we can 
institute a wait list. Dennis says that for Instructional and Minors, it 
should be 12 teams for 13 players max on a team. Dennis notes that we 
create a waiting list and we can always add a team if we get enough 
numbers. We don’t want to turn any kids away.

12:13:2
Sponsorship update
Sponsorship coordinator Dave Greenwood said he’s already collected a 
little over $15,000 in revenue. Last year at this time, we were under 
7,500. We have three or four new sponsors we are waiting for checks from. 
Dave sent an e-mail to all the Majors managers with a PDF of the 
sponsorship brochure. Dave has sponsorship brochures and return envelopes 
on hand if anyone wants to send any out. Once the coaches are appointed at
the lower levels, Dave will also enlist those volunteers for help in 
finding potential sponsors.

12:13:8
Opening Day update 
Masai King has been working along with Kevin Cloutier on plans for Opening
Day on April 9. They have secured the permits for Fallon Field and 
Billings Field. There is a meeting set up with the Boston Transportation 
Department around March 3 when they will go through it and formally 
approve it. Wally the Green Monster will be at the parade. We are just 
waiting for confirmation on what time he will be there. Masai is reaching 
out to prospective bands. Once we get clearance on the permits, Masai will
go about the process of setting up proper procedure with the police, the 
fire department, etc. 

Dennis reminds the entire board that we will need volunteers at both sites
to help out organizing the parade for the older kids at Fallon Field and 
for the younger kids at Billings. 

Thus far, Dennis Roache adds we’ve been unable to secure a venue for the 
Opening Night party. This could go in different directions, and the board 
will continue to discuss if Opening Night is actually the best night to do
this. Dennis is open to suggestions. Should it be more of a community 
party, or for the coaches, or a combination? We need to identify our 
direction. Dennis wants this event to be more successful than in the past.
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Rich Curran suggests the possibility of having some entertainment at the 
complex during Opening Day, whether it is some music and other things. 
Instead of an Opening Night party, maybe just expand the complex a little 
on Opening Day and maybe get a DJ, and make it a festive atmosphere, 
perhaps a bouncy house for the smaller kids.

1:10:1 
General Ledger Update 
Brian Taggart sent out a general ledger to the board earlier in the day 
and recapped it at the meeting. 

2:7:1
Timelines for each division
Dennis says that if you are a Division GM, now is the time to finalize 
your formats, your rules and start reaching out to potential coaches. Now 
that we have projected the amount of teams, GMs can start building those 
rosters.

At the Instructional, and T-Ball, GMs can try to accommodate requests from
individual families, but we don’t guarantee anything. GMs should construct
rosters in the best way they see fit. In the Minors, we’d really not like 
to see much of this. We don’t want to see stacked teams, like a bunch of 
Holy Name kids on one team who just happen to be good ballplayers. Those 
teams should be spread out. Dennis reminds that the purpose of Little 
League isn’t to play with kids you are with all day in school. Go out and 
meet kids from other schools and areas. Spread the talent, make it even, 
make the games competitive.

As we get closer to knowing exactly how many teams we have per division, 
Billy Sittig will start working on the schedule. Dennis says we are way 
ahead of the game compared to previous years because we started 
registration earlier this year. It was a great move that has made life 
easier for the board and for families.

A reminder to GMs to work on your formats to get a workable, one-page 
thing that we may or may not put on the website. All Division GMs will set
up a coach’s meeting. Please remember to loop in Richie Curran so he can 
distribute equipment.

2:7:2
Majors schedule and playoff format
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The Majors schedule is set. The only adjustment that needs to be made is 
that there were some night games scheduled before May 1. We don’t turn the
lights on until May 1.

For playoff format, the coaches voted to stick with the double-elimination
bracket format we used last year. Commissioner Bill Sittig will again set 
that up.

2:7:3
Adding a Majors team for 2023?
Keith Gagnon wonder with so many kids projected to be Majors’ age in 2023,
if we want to consider adding to the current allotment of eight Majors 
teams starting next year. Dennis Roache says we will continue to evaluate 
the situation. We should only add teams if the numbers are solid for years
to come. The worst thing we can do is assign a coach to a team, and pull 
his team two years later. We don’t want to be in that scenario again. Mike
Seaton is always looking at the numbers and evaluating them. 

2:7:4
Junior umpires update
Senior Member Brian Nolan is once again running the junior umpire program.
Longtime volunteer Ed King will once again train the junior umps. Brian is
looking to schedule classes on Mondays from 6 to 8 p.m., starting at Feb. 
28 at the Elks Club. Brian will invite all prospective new and returning 
umpires. 

2:7:5
Safety Officer update
John Burns continues to keep tabs on coaches and their background checks. 
Every coach who completes his paper work will be listed on the website as 
an official volunteer. Anyone who is not on this list should not set foot 
in any practices or games. The league has a zero-tolerance policy for that
this season.

Information will soon become available for mandatory first-aid training. 
One volunteer from every team must attend, no exceptions.

1:10:2
Estimates for Summer League Banquet 
Summer League coordinator Mike Liendo is trying to arrange a banquet for 
the players in the 10, 11 and 12-year-old age brackets. Mike is trying to 
find a venue. He has estimates for food from 200-250 people from 
Commella’s and Tony’s Place. It’s going to run anywhere from $2,500 to 
$4,000. Looking at the numbers, Mike thinks the maximum cost would be 
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about $6,000 and if adults are being charged $50 per ticket, we should be 
able to cover our costs and have raffles and prizes to raise money that 
the league can put to a good cause. Targeted venue is the Elks Club. Mike 
will fine-tune his proposal and put it in from of the board for the next 
meeting. Mike is targeting the second weekend in September for the 
banquet.


